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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 23, 2020

Present:
Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Debbie Budd, Ramona Butler, Mary Clarke-Miller, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Sam Gillette, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, John Nguyen, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Charlotte Lee, Phoumy Sayavong, Joe Bay
Co-Chairs: 
Debbie Budd, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Check-in – How are you doing? – Shelter in  place / Faculty getting classes online / Staff’s ability to work from home

	President Budd began by thanking everyone for their work in preparing to go online, updating the website, scheduling zoom meetings and more. She shared the importance of continuing with participatory governance committees.


Co-chair Pernell reported that she had just attended a check-in zoom meeting with her students.

· They had tons of questions.

· One of the first things mentioned was that she was one of the first instructors to reach out to them.

· This tells her that faculty is working diligently to get their classes online and they are not quite ready to communicate how things will go.

· She has not updated her syllabus fully but has most things in place.

At Chancellor’s Cabinet this morning, President Budd shared that they talked about when spring break is over having classified staff assist in reaching out to students for that personal touch.

Kelly noted that some students asked if we are still on deck for priority enrollment. Will enrollment start as planned in April?

Response by President Budd: “Yes”. That is part of the calls that will be going out.

· Priority registration starts as early as April 6th and cascades from there.

· Every person will be able to enroll sometime in April depending on their priority.

While waiting for quorum President Budd requested those in attendance to review the minutes.

· There was a discussion on how voting will be documented.

· It was decided that everyone will go into “chat” and say yes or no.

· The chat file can be saved and the number of “yes or no” votes can be counted.

Revisiting the check-in, Kelly stated that as reported, students have a lot of questions.
· Can they come to campus?
· Can they drop off paperwork?

· Do we have that system in place?

· Will final exams be in person?

· Can they enroll for summer classes in April?
· How can I get my homework back that I submitted before I left?

President Budd indicated that these are questions that will be addressed.

· As we are working through this, she is hopeful that any faculty that already have homework can find a way to get it back to students electronically.

· The campus is open today from 10am-2pm and again Wednesday, for faculty that needs to come in, if something was left for instructional continuity.

· The ultimate goal is to continue to shelter-in-place.

· Students will not be coming and going because we continue to hear that is the biggest worry; walking around and carrying the virus.

· We need to make sure that we have ways for students to do their work remotely with the faculty.

Ramona Butler reported that she will go to campus on Wednesday to retrieve things off of her desktop.

· She needs a printer/scanner as some of her reports have to be completed and sent to the state.

· She has met with CalWorks employees via Zoom last week, to see how they can support students.

· They have been getting emails from the state giving permission for emergency grants for them.

· She has her students contact her on Remind so she is able to send them text messages to check in with them.

· Most of their questions are kind of the same:

· What about home assignments?

· When is my progress report due?
· What about petitioning?

· How do I get a counseling appointment?

· As part of meeting with President’s Cabinet they are making sure the administrators are reaching out to their groups on what they need; whether it is a printer that we can order of if they can take what we have.

· Staff can also reach out to their administrator to help address these issues.

· Monday and Wednesday campus hours 10am-2pm are for this week and next through the initial shelter-in-place on April 6th.

· With the state coming out with their guidelines we will be looking at what we would do ongoing.

	2. Governance Updates: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· This week she will send out nomination forms for Department Chairs and Senate members.

· Senate elections are for the next two year term.

· Department Chairs need to be elected by the end of this term so they can elect a Chair of Chairs.

· Nomination forms are going out this week.
· She is in the process of collecting current Peralta email addresses and validating what the list of faculty are in each department.

· She will be reaching out to Phoumy to put together that ballot.

· She has heard from other districts that they want to mirror the way BCC does it.

· Phoumy is ready to go with the template saved from last year.

· They will entertain nominations for 10 days.

· Will host the election after that.

· Mary Clarke-Miller requested that an option for co-chairs be added to the form.

· VPI Hay confirmed with Kelly that the Senate and Department Chair elections are on the same dates.

· The nomination and voting timelines will be shared with VPI Hay and Chair of Chairs Clarke-Miller.

· Kelly will be working with Academic Senate Vice President Sam Gillette to appoint an election committee so that it is fair and third party.

· It should be comprised of people who are not going to be on the ballot.

Classified Senate (No Report)

· Senate President Bridges is currently participating on an interview committee.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (Report by John Nguyen)
· The ASBCC elections are coming up. 
· The deadline was extended because of everything that's happening right now.
· The new deadline is April 17

· Online voting will be May 11, and May 12.
· During this time students will have the opportunity to vote for the next ASBCC Board, the Student Trustees and also on the AC Transit item, as well.

	3. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Pernell reviewed the agenda and requested a motion for approval.

Q. Phoumy asked if the ACCJC Annual Report also include the Fiscal Report.

Response from President Budd: Yes


Martin De Mucha Flores motioned to approve the Agenda

Second by: Kuni Hay

“Yes” in favor (13)

Opposed: None

Abstentions: None
Motion carries.

	4. Review Minutes – 1/27/20

	Co-chair Pernell motioned to approve the minutes from January 27th
Brenda Johnson motioned to approve the minutes.

Second by: Stacey Shears

“Yes” in favor (13)
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None
Motion carries.

	5. ACCJC Annual Report (includes Stretch Goals)

	Leader: Kuni Hay/Phoumy Sayavong
Document: REVIEW ACCJC Annual Report-v3
It has probably been in the last 6-7 years that we have done an annual report for ACCJC in which we have set up goals. We review those, look at our enrollment and also set targets for the new year.
Ultimately those set standards that we set are in line with the statewide Vision for Success as well as in line with our own strategic goals, priorities, and mission and vision.

· VPI Hay reported that in the last three years or so the annual report became more simpler than before.

· The report used to have a lot of information about student learning outcomes.
· That is part of the ISER now. They removed that part of the information.

· The annual report is a high level of how the enrollment trend is doing at the college, how many degrees we are offering.
· Also, on the state level, if we have any licensure information or a program that has that, we need to identify them.

· Each institution is asked to set a goal for institutional set goals as to how many students are targeted for AS and AA degrees.

· If it is an aspirational or higher goal, then what does that look like and how are we going to achieve it.

· Those are some of the main components of the report.

· In the last couple of years we have been setting that institutional set goals to be about a 2% increase from the year before and aspirational goals to be about 5%.

· College Researcher Phoumy Sayavong reported that the first few on this first page starting at number six are just mostly just facts.

· We are mostly just reporting facts of enrollment, headcount, and so on.

· He pointed out for number 7A that the parameter is a bit confusing for him.

· He threw in some information in there noting that we are using a district wide query.

· At this point he’s not exactly sure what the numbers are showing him so he is going to put 7A on hold until he is able to follow up to provide a better explanation for what the percentage increase means.

· It is not going to be based on any kind of target setting.

· He will report back with how to explain 7A.

· For number 8 we are looking at our headcount and Distance Ed courses.
· Our numbers are slowly increasing.

· These are unique students and for the annual count. 
· These annual reports do change from year to year and so there were times where they asked us for fall numbers.

· Now what we're seeing in this version is an annual number. 

· When you compare it to last year or the year before you might see some drastic differences in numbers, and most likely that's going to be the reason.

· So reporting one semester versus a whole year, which include summer.

· Some of these percentage increases or decreases for example in 8A, those are automatically generated so as soon as he inputs the numbers or headcount it automatically generates that.
· We do not offer any Correspondence Education courses.

· Number 10, the 12% graduation, for this the US Department of Ed has their own scorecard.

· They have their own parameters of how they calculate these numbers.
· For example, graduation rate, we have our own Data Mart and prior to that we had our own California State Students Success Scorecard.

· That state scorecard no longer exists and that's what we've been using up to this point.

· The scorecard and the Data Mart use a six year cohort.

· The US Department uses an eight year cohort but they also limit or count students based on other parameters.

· For example, only students who have a social security number so that dwindles our numbers down quite a bit. 
· Last year when we reported, when we have the state level success scorecard, our graduation rate was around 22 or 24%, and the US report has it around 12%.

· At this point, they're saying use the US Department if Ed’s college scorecards and, if you were to look it up that is the graduation rate for BCC.
Q.   President Budd asked is that because, for example, the state scorecard didn't put some denominator let's say taking college level English or math, and maybe the Fed scorecard US Department of Ed is every student is that possibly why?
Response from Phoumy: Those are all the possible differences, He doesn’t have the list of criteria, but essentially all the college researchers have decided we're going to use the US Department of Education college scorecard since we don’t have the state scorecard anymore.
· She noted that what could be helpful is if we can compare ourselves with the other 114 colleges.

· He will look at all of the colleges since it's the US departments page.
· 11 and 12 are very straightforward.
· There are times we have our own college dashboard that we refer to so some of this data comes from the dashboard that's provided by the District’s Institutional Research Office.

· Course completion historically has been a very difficult needle to move.

· They tend to remain really conservative about their estimates.

· Looking at our actual numbers, for example, in 13B, and comparing that to our stretch goals that we've set before, and our institutional set standard numbers there hasn't been much of a fluctuation.

· In reviewing older reports, the numbers have been plus or minus one or 2%.
· That is the only area where we are more realistic and conservative.

· If there are proposals to extend our stretch goals, he would love to hear it but quite frankly when we look at our actual numbers for the past several years, we haven't done much in terms of moving that needle.
· Number 13,  13A and 13, B

· Confirmed that those are actual numbers, not just what we set.
· If we were to think about increasing our stretch goal, this would be the time to do it.

· Stacey noted her confusion regarding 13B; the actual was 68 and the stretch goal was 66.

· Phoumy confirmed the actual was higher than the aspirational goal.
· The way that the annual report is structured, it only goes as far as 2018-2019.

· We are actually asked to set stretch goals for 2018-2019 and then report out the actual numbers for 2018-2019 yet the whole report is called the 2020 Annual Report.

· He can also peek into 2019-2020 however, he noted that we still have to follow the logic of the institutional set standards and our stretch goals.
· We don’t want to fluctuate too much even though we might jump over 100% in some cases or dip by double digits.

· The question here is knowing that our actual successful student course completion that essentially means students stayed until the end of the class and actually passed it so this is our rate, 68%. Do we want to continue with our aspirational goal of 66% for the past three years or do we want to nudge the 2018-2019 stretch goal up a little higher?
· Kelly responded “Yes”, nudge it up to at least 67.

· We have to be mindful of AB 705. We are just in our infancy of that and we’re going to see that over time.

· English is arguably 11% of our college.

· Math is arguably about 10% of our college, maybe shrinking because of AB 705, but that's 20% of college course completion.

· She noted that in math we will see some unsuccessful rates, we might actually penalize a little bit, but in the long run we’ll be much better.

· She would definitely be in favor of elevating or improving our stretch goals.

· If we have already passed it by two percentage points, it's good but she just want to be mindful of AB 705.

·  Academic Senate Vice President Sam Gillette referenced 14A and 14B noting that the floor is higher than our stretch goal.
· Phoumy double-checked and noted that Sam was correct and he will make the adjustment.
· Using the same logic, he noted that the standard would see a 2% increase per year and the stretch goal would be 5% above that.

· He is not sure what happened the prior year but as far as the floor goes, those were the numbers from the report that he received.

· The adjustment will be made and shared back out with everyone.

· For Associate Degrees 15, he noted that we see something similar where initially we started out with a slightly higher floor back in 2016-17 compared to the aspirational goal but moving forward we added the 2% increase we do see the aspirational goal being higher than the floor.

· The actual numbers had been quite high from the beginning but we are slowly seeing a drop.

· From 2016-2017, our actual numbers from 414 degrees given out; moving to 2017-2018 that is about a 6% increase. From 2018-2019 we are seeing a 7% drop.
· It might be because our enrollment has dropped significantly over the last few years so we will have a fewer number of awards even though we may be the same percentage-wise, but not in terms of numbers.

· Transfer, 17, again the same logic, 2% increase for the floors, from year to year, and aspirational goals 5% from year to year.

· In the beginning actual numbers far exceeds the floor or the aspirational numbers, likewise for 2017-2018, but then we are seeing a drop of 9% of the actual numbers.

· So the number of transfers to UC, CSUs out of state universities, and private universities have also dropped about 9%.

· The logic may also pertain to our drop in enrollment and also maybe international student populations due to immigration standards being put in place.

· President Budd agrees that it is both of those and stated that when enrollment started to decrease in 2016-2017 and 2017-2018, that’s how we’re going to see it in 2018-19 and 2019-2020.

· We have to make sure who we have is getting degrees and certificates and transferring.
· In terms of the detail for our transfer, since the shift in the past few years  we are seeing hen we break down UCs and CSUs, a significant higher number of transferring to UCs.
· The overall might see as a downtrend but when we look at CSUs and UCs, there's a spike in the number of UC transfers.
· In 19 there is a system glitch. Phoumy reported that whenever he tried to enter the programs that we have in our CE departments the system would erase all of his data.

· He is working with a tech person behind the ACCJC site so to make sure they can record and save our data. 

· Essentially we have six different programs, accounting, biotechnology, computer programming, multimedia arts, social work and human services paraprofessionals.

· The rates that we have for the years, typically we don't have any because the response rates are so small.

· These are response rates to the CTE Outcome Survey that is given out each year. 

· In this annual report they essentially want us to report response rates of five or more.

· For all the programs that are listed we don't have more than five people responding.

· Essentially these rates are all N/A.

· The Strong Workforce site where the data is captured and where he reports out on the job placement rates, are very behind.

· The latest year they have is 2015-2016. 

Q. President Budd asked if in order to be able to plug into number 19, there has to be five or more students and in our program we did not have responses from five or students at any one of those?

Response from Phoumy: Yes.

· We need to really get on that as those are all big deals.

· We need to really get a push.
· For Dr. Budd, that's a flag.
· She thinks that for number 19 it is an N/A and it's not going to register because it's not five.
· Chair of Chairs Mary Clarke Miller added that the issue is that it comes from Santa Rosa, and they have been trying to train students to expect the survey after they have completed their educational goals, which could be two years after they've left us.

· Phoumy added that they do their best to increase the response rate when they do these surveys.
· It was suggested that maybe some kind of other descriptor is needed to go along with that.

· President Budd does not think number 19 can be fixed because we don’t have the information.

· If we did have it, the institutional set standard, where we also identify our set standards by year in our Ed Master Plan, which then were also included in our college strategic plan.

· Up to this year, for example for CTE completion would be around 40% so we would hope that 40% of our students in CE would complete the program.

· It doesn't necessarily say job placement. Job placement is very specific.

· It requires a lot more work to try and track them down.

· The only way to do that right now, it’s fairly consistent is that CTE outcome survey conducted by Santa Rosa Junior College. 
· Recommended to find another way to come up with an exit survey ourselves.

· President Budd thanked Phoumy for going through the report noting that it is important that everyone sees the data.

· Associate Dean Martin De Mucha Flores added that in looking at the numbers it always worries him from the disproportionately impacted group and equity that anytime we see decreases, we know that are disproportionately impacted groups that those decreases there are hitting them the most. 

· When we think about enrollment even though we're saying it’s going down that we find some other space either here in Roundtable and maybe Integrated Planning to really dig down further to determine what that means for these groups.

· Even in their transfer numbers for Latino, Latina, Latinx, and black students, those numbers are going to continue to decrease significantly for them.

· Even in these questions and stretch goals they are really still problematizing the student and not challenging us as an institution to reflect on what our policies, what are what our practices, and actually hold students to make sure that they're succeeding and that these indicators and outcomes come up from that lens versus if it’s the student or there's something going on with that population as a whole.

· VPI Hay noted this to be a really great point and stated that what we haven’t done as an institution when we're looking at the annual goal is to make sure that's in conjunction with our strategic goals.
· In the strategic goals each indicator we made sure that African American students and Latino students are separated to make sure that the specific goals of their achievement are in there.

· That connection, we haven't done that in the past and that is something for us to make sure that we will do.

· That will be a specific way in which we might be able to unpack it.
· President Budd also reiterated Martin’s statements to be a great point and shared that she at no point think there is blame on the student and feels it is totally something we should improve as an institution.
· If head count is going down, then that is for us to help students get in more classes so they can complete degrees and certificates and make sure we have the support to help them complete.

· It is for us as a college to make sure we’re serving our diverse population and making sure we’re not losing certain populations over others; making sure we are challenging everyone and supporting everyone to get to those goals.

Kelly shared chat comment from Mary:

· We need to retrain counseling on having students petition as soon as they have completed, rather than waiting until the end.

· We will lose funding points as the state will only recognize the highest award, and students have been traditionally waiting to petition for all awards as they graduate.

VPSS Shears spoke on the above point.

· Every semester, Hermia Yam requests data from Phoumy on the folks that are getting close to achieving, and then reaches out to the students to encourage them to get their degree or certificate.

· This is the workaround for not having degree audit and right now it's kind of manual. 
· She noted she just wanted to make sure she understood the suggestion for doing things differently.

Mary’s Comments:

· For her MMART students, they like to collect their certificates and then they’ll petition for everything once they are graduating with their AA. 
· The student’s thought pattern on this will need to change along with reinforcing that once they have their initial certificate, they should petition for it when it is done versus waiting and just doing everything at the end.

· As there are always students who are close to finishing at different times, VPSS Shears shared that Hermia Yam is the one that is pulling the data from Phoumy and then following up with the students.

Q. There was a question from Joseph Bielanski on the impact this would have on the student’s financial aid.

Response from VPSS Shears: It depends on what their Ed Plan is listing that they are going for financial aid and how far they are completing.

· Going back to Martin’s comment, President Budd thinks that this will go into our conversation that we have later about different committees and different task force and reviews. 
· When we first started with the equity report, we had a huge equity committee looking at the disproportionate impact and looking at how to help students.

· We don't want to lose that once things get combined; Initiative funds like SEA, Student Equity and Achievement, making sure we still have those deep conversations, and have a place for that.

Q. Ramona Butler asked if it is possible for us to find out what impact this would have on a student's financial aid. 

· Most of the students she has worked with are going for that degree, and the certificate is a secondary thing; they are not necessarily looking at the certificate.

· Can we find out if that is actually an impact on their financial aid if they petition for a certificates, and then continue on.

Response: It depends on their SEP.

· This was noted as understood. It was then asked if there is a way we can figure that out or talk to them so we know how to put a SEP together that helps both purposes.

Response from VPSS Shears: Yes, She and Dean Johnson can circle back with Financial Aid Supervisor, Loan Nguyen and figure that out.

Co-chair Pernell asked for a motion to approve the ACCJC Annual Report with changes/confirmation noted in item 14A and 14B numbers, clarification on 7A and, with increasing the 13A stretch goal to 67% vs. 66%.
Sam Gillette motions to approve.

Second by: Stacey Shears
“Yes” in favor  (13)
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None

Motion carries. 

	6. Budget/Resource Allocation

	Leader: D. Budd/All
Document: REVIEW ACCJC Annual Fiscal Report-2020, 2019 APU RESOURCE REQUEST SUMMARY v3
The Annual Fiscal Report gets sent to ACCJC from each college but the data is loaded as a district.
· The numbers reflect the District’s budget.

· Looking at ongoing budgets, even though it is the hold harmless period of SCFF, each time enrollment goes down, the budget goes down a little more.

· It talks about the general fund expenditures, unrestricted and what is spent in different grants, etc.

· Debt Service Payments are things like OPEB.

· That is every year.

· Those are going up.

· When you have general funds going down but service is going down that is the Net.

· OPEB Liability is something ACCJC always asks for and something we need to address in our reports.

· We had an unmodified audit which says that there was nothing that had to be ultimately changed.

· We did have some material weaknesses.

· The ultimate goal whenever you have an audit is to not have any material weaknesses or findings.
· These are being addressed.

Q. Martin pointed out line 14 from years 2017-2018 and 2018-2019, it goes from $989K to 18M.
This is a significant jump in cash flow and he asked if there is a sense of why that might be.

Response: Phoumy will double check the numbers.

Q. Ramona asked if number 17 also our district or just BCC.

Response:  It is the district.


For # 14 President Budd will follow up with Director Slaughter and Adil Ahmed, District Executive Fiscal Director. 

Looking at the district information on number 18, that is the overall FTES and the CCFS-320 (Apportionment Attendance Report).

· We are adopting a budget with an estimate of the enrollment that we will get and do what the actual is.

· That is over 2,000 FTES lower which is about $12M less.

In #27 they are asking about vacant positions.

· It was clarified that although former VPSS Jason Cifra was at BCC longer than one month, the report is from the beginning of the fiscal year, July 1.

· This is why it reflects that he held the position from 7/1/18-8/1/18.

· President Budd recommended clarifying that more and also make sure we ask about number 14; perhaps even taking out the names.
Co-Chair Pernell asked for a motion to approve the ACCJC Annual Fiscal Report with the changes and confirmation noted in number 14 and clarifying the statement and use of individual names in #27.

Stacey Shears motioned to approve.

Second by: Martin De Mucha Flores

“Yes” in favor (13)

Opposed: None

Abstentions: None
President Budd requested attendees to calendar the next Roundtable for April 6, 2020.

During this past week President Budd looked through all of the work done with the APUs as well as the work that the Technology Committee did with prioritizing.  
· She noted that it is really clear and we are able to identify what people have requested and what has actually been funded.

· Because this came as a recommendation from Roundtable for funding, it should be brought back to the next Roundtable so everyone can see the status.
· The process that Berkeley City College has is really strong with Program Reviews and APUs being completed, and with our College Researcher, Phoumy Sayavong making sure that the information is clear in the spreadsheet.

· Her one recommendation would be to get a task force, this spring or early fall, to come up with different presentation such as tentative budget, bond dollars identified, or the Student Equity and Achievement Committee looking at criteria that needs to be met for those dollars, what kind of targets are set, what kind of funding is available that is being identified, and needs, and ongoing.

· It was felt that offering more forums with information about the budgets made sense.

· President Budd will add things that were requested that are coming out of the district funds and added that the document will be populated.

· She will also work with our Director of Administrative Services to identify a couple of different forums that people can log into with more information whether it is Bond or the new Vice Chancellor Walters, who is in Finance doing a presentation.

· Adding to this, Mary Clarke-Miller stated that she is submitting a couple of joint venture proposals for the region to help alleviate some of the teachers with linked learning such as Lynda.com as well as tools for creating content.

· She is trying to get that in this week.

· Noted by President Budd this would be great to share so everyone in the college knows what that is.

· They have Lynda.com as a resource for faculty but this would be rolling it out to students and it is done in a way that teachers can actually create what they want the students to watch.

· It lessens the load on the faculty to have to create everything from scratch.

· There are a few districts already using it and she knows it works.
· We have used it before at BCC for a year but didn’t have enough funding to continue it.

· It is useful for Business, CIS, MMART, and ESL, as well.

· VPI Hay added that it makes to have a comprehensive presentation about strong workforce dollars that could be used.
· She feels it makes sense to have a taskforce on that and then getting a little more of an educational perspective about the funding sources and how we might be able to use it.  We can make better decisions.

· Also suggested by President Budd, for when our new Dean of CTE, Math, Science and Applied Workforce Development is on board is to include Karen Croley in helping out with more presentations so people can really see the possibilities.


· Regarding the website, Mary has added to the chat a link to DVC. They have a banner on their main website notifying students that they are now online. BCC is still talking about the fact that we are closed. She feels a common message needs to go out saying that we are going to be online for the rest of the semester beginning April 6th.
· Kelley added and also making sure that faculty knows that students cannot drop off work or come to campus.

· One simple statement on the front page is needed.

	7. Adjourn Meeting

	Co-chair Pernell adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, April 6, 12:20 p.m., via Zoom


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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